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Gary:

Your editorial on subdivisions and the impacts of small 
tract grazing by new owners of the land was on target 
(“Frasier’s Philosophy,” Rangelands 28(6):2). It would be 
good to see something in Rangelands about these kinds 

of developments. I see it all the time in Montana and else-
where—i.e., spotted knapweed horse pastures. These are of-
ten the worse abuses out there.

George Wuerthner


